CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM COMMITTEE (CIPC)

MEETING MNUTES

October 28, 2013

Present:  Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Jeff Jenkins, Budget Committee member; Mitch Lewis,   appointed member of the community; Don Bormes, Planning Board Representative; Dave Nickerson, Board of Selectmen representative and Nina Gardner, appointed member of the community.

OPEN


At 7:07 pm, the meeting was called to order.  Chair Jenkins handed out a copy of tonight’s agenda and a copy of the minutes from October 21, 2013 and other handouts pertaining to answers from questions at the last meeting.
Nina Gardner made a motion at accept the minutes of October 21, 2013, 2nd by Don Bormes, Nina noted one change on page two, last paragraph delete the word “was”, all were in favor as amended
MAIL & CORRESPONDENCE


None reviewed.

OLD BUSINESS


Chair Jenkins reviewed the additional CIP request from the DPW for the repairs to the loader, which will be reviewed under new business.
Follow up from last meeting


Bob Veloski reviewed the letter submitted to the CIPC from Chief Hankard with answers to last meetings questions.  Bob summarized the information, to report the cruiser in question has 102891 miles and it is showing its age.  The town replaced the last cruiser with 80k miles on it and the Chief will stretch out the purchase as long as he can just like in the past. The committee re-reviewed the priority 1 of 3 for the Police Department and Mitch made a motion to move forward with recommending this request 2nd by Nina all were in favor.


Chair Jenkins reviewed the letter submitted by the Fire Chief in response to the questions from last meeting.  Chair Jenkins summarized the information, that he has a specification sheet for the truck on the request from the state bid web site that was used as a base line for the amount on the request.  It is for a 2014 (new) F250 crew cab 4x4 pickup truck.  Mitch questioned the usage of 1900 miles a year and replacing this vehicle with a new verses a used vehicle.  Chair Jenkins replied that sometimes municipalities get a tax break of sorts for buying new and it becomes cheaper than if we bought used vehicles.  Chair reported that there are additional specifications for the equipment that needs to be put on the vehicle.  Chair also reported that the use of the vehicle would change with this purchase, it would be primarily a transport vehicle and also used for training out of town, and to support calls and to transport dirty items from fires/calls etc. and the vehicle will do service calls.  The current vehicle is not used this way.  The committee further discussed the option of buying used vs. new and noted they were not arguing the replacement just buying a new vehicle.  Chair reported that the Chief has spent $7700 in 4 years on maintenance on the current vehicle.  The committee discussed the possible programs that may be available to revitalize vehicles.  Chair Jenkins explained the unreliability claims of the 1998 Dodge we now own.  After discussion, Mitch requested this discussion be tabled until the next meeting and that he was willing to get pricing on vehicles that are comps to what was being requested.  Chair announced that this request was tabled until 11/11/13 meeting and Mitch will bring information on comparable vehicles.
NEW BUSINESS

The CIPC reviewed the request submitted from DPW priority 5 of 5, to repair the loader for $25k to extend its service life to the town.  Chair noted that there is currently 7k hours on this loader and that typically a loader has a service life for 16k hours.  Chair Jenkins made a motion to recommend this request, 2nd by Nina; discussion:  Chair noted that this amount does not include patching, welding or fender replacement, all were in favor.  Chair also noted that this will give the BOS a place to start when reviewing the needs of this vehicle and can increase the amount of the request if need be.

The committee reviewed DPW priority 2 of 5 for a lease/purchase for a vibratory roller for $97k.  Dave questioned renting a roller for the months of the year the town needs at approximately $1500 a month versus buying a new one.  Dave suggested having Bob Veloski research rental pricing for a vibratory roller versus buying one and include the lead time.  The committee also discussed the possibility of selling the roller we own to put towards the cost of rental; the Chair recognized this is a function of the BOS.  Mitch made a motion to remove priority 2 of 5 for DPW from the CIP 2nd by Nina all were in favor.
The committee reviewed DPW priority 3 of 5 for $100k for bridge reconstruction.  Chair Jenkins made a motion to support the $100k request for FY15 and increase FY16 and FY17 to $100k each, 2nd by Nina all were in favor.

The committee reviewed DPW priority 4 of 5 for FY18 to replace truck 5.  The current CIP shows the first payment in FY17, Chair Jenkins made a motion to move this request to FY18, 2nd by Nina all were in favor.

Chair Jenkins reviewed the Fire department CRF; currently FY14 is at $60k.  Mitch made a motion to leave this at $60k and not increase it to the proposed $70k, 2nd by Don all were in favor.

Chair Jenkins reviewed the information handed out by Bob Veloski, the transportation section of the current town Master Plan and a map of the town roads.  Chair noted this shows the road locations and describes some of the usage history but doesn’t outline the condition of the roads.  

Chair Jenkins handed out a copy of a CIP vehicle funding sheet from the Fire Chief showing the list of current Fire vehicles and the funding sources.
FUTURE ADENDA


Future meetings 11/11 and 11/25/13

ADJOURN


Mitch made a motion to adjourn 2nd by Nina all were in favor at 8:22 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells CIPC Secretary


